

Plymouth State University
D_R_A_F_T
FACULTY MEETING MINUTES
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The meeting was called to order at 3:37 p.m. with approximately 73 faculty in attendance.

I. The draft minutes from the meeting of October 5, 2011 were accepted as submitted.

II. 
Reports

A. Sara Jayne Steen, President (sent electronically):  President Steen was not in attendance.
B. Julie Bernier, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs (sent electronically): For this semester, online course evaluations will be available only for the university-level questions.  The evaluations will be plugged into the Moodle course, no links and no emails.  Once the details are worked out, it is hoped it will be working for this semester.  An email will be sent to the faculty to let them know.  Chairs will be responsible for reading the completed evaluations.  If using Mahara, faculty will have to put a link to the Moodle evaluation.   Will be able to sort results to look at a variety of types of information.  Faculty will receive something that they can look at ahead of time.
III. New Business

A. Resolutions of the Standing Committees

None

B. Motion (from History and Philosophy): to approve the proposal for the Bachelor of Science in Social Studies Education. (Included in email transmission & at faculty blog).

The motion was made by Marcia Blaine who also spoke to the motion.  This is not a NEW major, but a revised version of an old major.  A voice vote was taken.  
Motion approved.
C. Motion (from the Academic Calendar Task Force): to endorse proposed modifications to the Academic Calendar (Included in email transmission & at faculty blog).  
Liz Ahl moved that the faculty endorse the proposed modifications.  Seconded.  Liz spoke to the motion, explaining the differences between the old calendar and the new proposal.  Faculty were invited to comment on the report.  Discussion, much of which related to losing the Columbus Day holiday or to the shortened Winterim schedule.   A motion was made to re-commit the calendar to the Task Force for further consideration, taking into account the comments made today.  Seconded.  A voice vote was taken.  Motion approved.  The original motion was tabled.
D. DISCUSSION (brought forward by the General Education Committee): The committee would like to discuss with faculty its plans to distribute a survey as well as other ongoing and potential assessments that will allow the entire faculty to evaluate and improve our existing program. (Draft survey included in email transmission & at faculty blog)

Elliott Gruner led this discussion regarding reviewing the entire Gen Ed program.  The Committee would like feedback on the questions in the survey.  He asked the faculty to please look at the survey and share their comments with Committee members.
IV. Announcements

The meeting adjourned at 4:48 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Alice O’Connor, Scribe

